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                                                 Ed Higgins
                                                Building Official

Dear Citizens and Customers, 

Due to the Coronavirus Pandemic, effective immediately the City of Boone Building Official’s office has made the decision to cancel all requests for inspections that require inspectors to go inside of an occupied home. The order shall stay in place until such time that city staff feels that it is safe for both the homeowners and our inspectors to go inside of a home for an inspection. Inspections which normally requires inspectors to go inside of a home, such as Furnace, Water Heater, Electrical Service, remodels etc., shall be called into the Inspection office as they normally would be, and staff will create a list of those requests. City staff will make contact with the contractor and/or homeowner to schedule the work for inspection, once the order has been rescinded. 

Inspections outdoors, or for all new construction will continue as normal. The inspectors will be available to complete inspections during the hours from 8:30 a.m.-12:00 p.m. and from 1:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.
The City of Boone will continue to monitor the situation and make decisions that support public health and reduce spread of COVID- 19. The city of Boone will update the public as needed.
All inspection requests shall be scheduled through the inspection office. Please call 515-433-0633 to schedule inspections.
Thank you for your cooperation.



Ed Higgins

Building Official

P.O. Box 550                                                                                                                PHONE: 515-433-0633

Boone, Iowa 50036                                                                                                            FAX: 515-433-0630

edhiggins@city.boone.ia.us                                                                                                                                  

